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I NDE X (Continued)

— — — — —

FXHIBITS: IDENTIFICATION

Intervenors, Palmetto:

No. 148 - Memo 9/11/84 14,086
No. 149 - Item 26, Concern 15 14,086
No. 150 - Item 24, Concern 5 14,086
No. 151 - Memo 8/2/84 14,245
Applicants
No. 120 - Witness Hunter 14,280
Testimony, Resume and
Vitae

(Intervenor Palmetto Exhibits to be furnished to
Reporter at a future date)

14,050

EVIDENCE

14,280



12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

22

24
- Aca-Federsl Reporters, Inc.

14,051

PROCEEDINGS

JUDGE KELLEY: Good morning. A couple of things
before we get to the first witness.

We had argument last evening on whether we
ought to call either number 11 or number 12 on the list
-= any reason not to use these names?

MR. GUILD: Yes, sir. One is the source of
an affidavit.

JUDGE KELLEY: Well then let's Jjust use numbers.

And we weren't clear, and I had just asked
Mr. Gulld off the record this morning whether he had a
strong preference between the two in terms of priority
and he sald, no, he had a mild proference in favor of
12 first and then 11.

The Board thinks that if there is debate on
whether these people ought to be called or not, it
ought to be resolved in favor of allowing the~ to be
called for such insight as they might have on the foreman
override problem and not, of course, on matters
previously litigated, subject, I think we all understand,
to today's time limits and our fixed intention to finish
the hearing along with some rebuttal time this evening
from the Applicant. 8o that 1s to say it depends on
the pace of today's proceeding, we may or may not ge: to

these particular people. But if we do, they can be
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called.

The other thing that we had pending was a
motion to admit into evidence the depositions taken,

I guess, last week of two of the four Staff witnesses,
Mr. Uryec and Staff's consultant Mr. Czajkowski.

There were, we thought, some valld objections
made at least to just admitting these depositions in
their entirety; the two mest important cnes we thought
being the fact that the depositions were taken under a
stipulation whereby objections weren't stated and had
opposing counsel known that this material might come
in objections would have been stated; and the second
objection being in our mind maybe the more significant,
the fact that opposing counsel did not seek to elicit
additional information that might have given further
perspective from their standpoint, again not
anticipating that the depositions would come in.

We view this as a judgment call by the Board,
really a fairness question. We do think that falrness
requires that we deny the motion and Just let these
depositions in at this point, both of the depositions,
but we are going to take what we regard as a narrow,
structured approach that will allow Palmetto, if they
desire to get in some limited further pleces of testimony

from the deposisions, while not at the same time opening
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a kind of floodgate effect that we think would be unfair.
And this 1s our order:

If Palmetto wants to get 1n designation portions
of these depositions -- let me name them once more, Uryc

and Czajkowskl -- they are to make the designations by

page number and line number; e.g., page 28, lines three '
through ten, that kind of thing and in addition to the

designation of the portion to give a brief statement,

written statement, in support of why this ought to be
brought in, what 1s the justification for 1it.
Beyond that, as I indicated, we see this as a
sort of way to clean up small areas, not a way to bring
in large chunks of what may be lengthy affidavits, so
that we are limiting this relief to an aggregate of
ten pages of deposition per witness, 20 pages all together.
By "aggregate," I mean a half a page and a
half a page means one page, if you follow me. I think you
do.
So these designations would, if Palmetto
wants to make them, would have to be served by next Tuesday
by an expedient method so that it is in the hands of at
leagt Staff and Applicant by Wednesday, but serve it in
writing, not just a phone call,
And then the Applicants and Staff in their

findings -- and we will be setting a date for findings
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later today =-- 1f they wish to object to the designation
they may do so and if they don't they don't ard the
designation is simply a part of the record.

But those objections would be served along
with the findings at the same time. You would have to
assume then, gentlemen -- the opposing counsel would have
to assume that we would let it in. You would be taklng
the risk that your objection might not be upheld, so I
would consider that it might be and that 1s an extra
burden on you and we recognize that but we feel that
since 1t is limited to a rather small portion it is
not an undue burden under the circumstances.

So that is our ruling on that point. 1Is
that clear?

MR. GUILD: Could I Just ask on the record if
the Applicants would be kind enough to reproduce those
depositions for us at our agreed-upon reimbursement rate
80 that we can make those designations, we will do so.

MR. CARR: Those are the affidavits of Uryec
and Czajkowsk1?

MR. GQUILD: Urye and Czajkowskl.

MR. CARR: Remind me.

MR. GUILD: Mr. Chairman, I have one other
thing, if I may.

We wish to ask that Applicants make available
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one other person from the list -- recognizing that we
are going to be'moving through people very quickly ana
some peuple we may spend some more time with; we
understand our aggregate time limits == but we would
like to add one other person to the list.

JUDGE KELLEY: Maybe on that point maybe I
could just give an indication. We thought about it
last night, Well should we state an hour, and we sort
of thought Well we are just getting started 1n this
process, we son't do that.

But we have thought about it somre more and
we are not golng to take a precise hour now but some
time around suppertime your time for witness testimony
will expire; and then we are going to have some time
for rebuttal case which so far, as we understand it
now, is one witness at this point -=-

MR. MC GARRY: At this point, that is correct.

JUDGE KELLEY: At this point. It could be
more but right now it 1s one. So that sets the
parameter. QOkay?

MR. GUILD: All right. And "supper" meaning
the midday meal or the evening meal?

JUDGE KELLEY: The evening meal.

MR. GUILD: We would ask that Arplicants make

avallable witness number 7 from the long list and they
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could have him =«

JUDGE KELLEY: I think if there was no
objection to that particular person, we could Just put
him -- he would be the last in priority.

MR. GUILD: Well sir, if they could have him
avallable «- we may need to do some reshuffline as we go
through the day, but I understand that basically as to
folks who are likely to be at the appeal, they are
asking them to> come in. And if he could Just stand by ==

MR, JOHNSON: What was the« number, please?

MR, GUILD: Number 7 from the long list.

JUDGE KELLEY: I think some shuffling Jjust
for convenlence i1f nothing else may be in order but I
thought we had last night at least an indlcation or
a sort of rough order of priority, did we not?

MR. GUILD: Yes, we did. And we have trled
-= We have done some mire calls, we have done some more
thinking and we are trylng to do the best we can to
shuffle them around.

JUDGE KELLEY: I am not ralsing any real

question, I Just want to get clear on your Intention,
MR. GUILD: One other thing:
Applicants distributed at 8;00-something-ors

other last night a 20-odd-page resume for a witness that

appears to be contemplated as the rebuttal witneas for
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Dr. Michalowski's testimony with regard to -- who knows
with regard to what because he hasn't said, but with regaid
to Dr. Michalowski's testimony.

And I gather that they contemplate presenting
expert testimony from this gentleman, he doesn't seem
to be someone who worked at the plant and he doesn't

seem to be someone who was in Applicants' employ and

was involved in the investigation since we have not !
seen his name before so I assume he is being contemplatcd (
as an expert -- expert testimony to in some way rebut
Dr. Michalowskl's methodological criticisms.

We think, without seeing anything from the |
gentleman by way of prefiled testimony or otherwise, weo
Just think it is fundamentally unfair to be faced
with the prospect of having to try this case given the ~
parameters we understand of the case as comprising
from day one with suddenly the task of preparing to
rejoin and confront adverse expert evidence at this
incredibly late hour without any opportunity for
preparation. We dcn't have any prefile for him at
this point.

We called Dr. Michalowski last night when we
read the resume and said this obviously-appears to be
Applicants' intent and Dr. Michalowski said that he had

a prior engagement this evening and re would not he
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avallatle to even be present, although he was going to
make a very strong effort to rearrange his schedule if
the Board's contemplation was to hear such rebuttal
testimony.

But it 1is curprise, i1t is unfair, it cannot

give us a fair opportunity tc rejoin that testimony, to

confront it, regardless of its scope or detail.

And I would point out that as socon as we knew

that Dr. Michalowskil was going tc appear for us we told
Applicants and that was pursuant to the expedited
schedule, we told them what he would be talking about
and as soon as we had the document we had -- which I
think tracked very closely what the gentleman had to
say, though he expanded upon it; but it was an outline
and 1t was presented as an outline -- and made that
avallable to them on Monday. And if they contemplated
rebuttal - - Also they didn't cross-examine Dr. Michalowski
so they had an opportunity to confront his evidence,
to raise criticisms that they had of his evidence by
way of cross-examination which was a contemplative
process, and now we are forced to respond to an unknown
quantity and we Jjust don't believe that fundamental
fairness should permit such a process.

Now it is certainly Applicants' prerogative

to present a rebuttal case, but that prerogative has to
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be accomodated in a context of fairness to one's adversary
and that fairness requires some prior notice and scme
prior opportunity to prepare.

Applicants knew they were going to have to
defend the methodology of their study, they knew that from
the first day they received our pleading in this matter.

If they contemplated offering an expert on the subject,

they should have 1identified him at the beginning and Y
should have provided his expert testimony.

JUDGE KELLEY: So really we are arguing
tonight's rebuttal or non-rebuttal =--

MR. GUILD: I am just raising the point as
early as I can.

JUDGE KELLEY: I think it i1s desirable that
you do so and I appreciate it.

Mr. McGarry.

MR. MC GARRY: We didn't hear Dr. Michalowski's
testimony until 3:00 yesterday and went until about 5:30,
I don't think we could be expected to have any prefiled
testimony on-hand by 8:00.

We are endeavoring to have some prefiled
testimony to the Board and parties by noontime. That 1s
our objective. If we can't do that we will have an
outline similar to what Dr. Michalowskl supplied.

JUDGE KELLEY: When did you first receive notice
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-= 1 guess Mr. Guild gave it -- that Dr. Michalowskil was
coming?

MR. MC GARRY: Last Friday afternoon at 5:00
he indicated Dr., Michalowski's name, and then of course I

guess at about 5-, 6:00 Monday we got the outline.

JUDGE KELLEY: It seems to me that the best

world that you could create would be to have Dr. Michalowski

back to help you on cross.
Now could you tell me a little bit more about
what his conflicts are?
MR, GUILD: I don't know, Judge, that would be
one sort of -- one very, very threshold tool to be
able to adequately Join an expert rebuttal witness is
to have your expert available. But that doesn't begin
to cure the problem of trying to prepare for this
gentleman, for an expert that we haven't seen and we have
no prior notice of what the content of his testimony is.
As to his confliets, Mr. Rutledge spoke
with him last night and I'm not sure that we have any
more 1information in specific about what it was, but he
is interested in supporting his professional opinion on
the subject and he wants to assist this Board but simply
is confronted with the problem of being able to do that
because of his commitment.

But I just think that professionally
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Dr. Michalowski would like to have the gentleman's opinion

in advance to be able to consider.

JUDGE KELLEY: How about this? Suppose you do
have prefiled -- or an outline for him and Dr. Michalowskl
turned to that this afternoon and be here this evening?

MR. GUILD: That is the problem, he has a

prior conflict this evening. Dr. Michalowski is not in

our employ, he is a volunteer witness. FHe took all of
his time to review this material and come down here and
prepare his testimony totally as a matter of his
contribution to thils process and his interest in the
subjJect matter.

So we have imposed on him considerably already,
I don't mind trying to impose on him again because I think
it is important and worth the Board's time. I don't know
how else to approach it though. We don't have him on

a retainer and can't commit him for his time.
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JUDGE PURDOM: Mr. Guild, would it be helpful
if, say, at 5:30 today we broke into whatever we were doing
and had the witness in? Would this accommodate your
expert's schedule s little better?

MR. GUILD: I think the point, Judge, is that
he is not available this afternoon, this evening.

JUDGE PURDOM: He is just not available today.

MR. GUILD: As far as we know, as of last night,
he said he had a conflict in the afternoon and the evening.
He very much wants to be here, and he wants to assist, but
I don't think it is a question of when this afternoon or
when today it happens, it is a question of whether it
happens today in terms of us being able to have Dr.
Michalowski's assistance.

Judge, it obviously is better to have something
to look at, and maybe it need not be debated at this time
and it just seems to be that we should preserve a point
for the record, and I find it troubling.

The Applicant could have at least told us they
had somebody that they were contemplating calling as an
expert, and it was in this area.

It is one thing to bring back another technical
person if it is a technical piece that needs to be handled.
We all know what the parameters of that are. It is another

thing to have an expert witness who is, in effect, retained
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to join testimony from our side.
JUDGE KELLEY: I am a little troubled, Mr.
Guild, by the position we are in right now because we were

told Dr. Michalowski has other commitments and plans.

We have no idea what they are, how important
they are. I realize he doesn't work for you, and you
can't order him tc do anything, but the fact remains that
Dr. Michalowski, and we appreciate his coming, decided he
would involve himself in this proceeding. It is a very
important matter.

Now, I used to be a Professor myself. I think
if I were in this case, I would cancel my class and come
to a hearing. I don't know what it is, a class or whatever
it may be. If he is planning to go out of town, who
knows; we don't know.

But we would have to have, in my nind, a pretty
good reason to just say, well, Dr. Michalowski is too
busy to come, so we will just have to not hear rebuttal
on this point. I am going to have to have a better reason
than that to take that position.

MR. GUILD: Mr. Chairman, frankly I don't know
why the Interveners are being chastised in this regard.

We were the ones who were only told at 8:30 last night

that they even contemplated a rebuttal witness on this

subject. They could have told us days ago if they knew




2-3-Wal

10

1

12

17

18

19

20

21

23

24
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.
25

14,064

the man. He is obviously coming from Michigan; he is
coming from some great distance.

They had to make some prior arrangements. There
was no prior notice whatsoever.

JUDGE PURDOM: Mr. Guild, for the record, don't I
recall the Applicant saying earlier in the week that
they might have to have a rebuttal witness to your case?

MR. GUILD: He said the word, 'rebuttal,'
Judge. They said no more than the word, 'rebuttal.' That
didn't fairly apprise us of any intent. I frankly think
that with all due diligence, you can't put the blame on
the Interveners {or anticipating or failing to anticipate
that Applicants were going to retain an expert witness to
bring in on a very technical subject.

If they are going to bring one of their engineers
back up to talk about arc strikes, that certainly is a
different matter altogether. We are not talking about

a technical issue, which involves construction at the

Catawba plant. We are talking about expert opinion evidence,

which obviously they sought out and retained somebody to
present.

It is a matter of fundamental fairness. If the
Board wants -- I think it is a critical issue. I am not
saying the Board should not hear rebuttal testimony. It is

Applicant's prerogative to do that. We are all operating
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under the constraints of this process to accomplish the
task at hand. You have to do so consistently, providing
fairness to both sides. And in this instance, it requires

some opportunity --

JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. Guild, as far as I am concerned
I can't take this point seriously until you can come back and
tell me why Dr. Michalowski can't be here this afternoon
or this evening. Maybe he has a very good reason. If so,
then that is another thing. But if all I have now is the
man is busy, that is not enough for me.

MR. GUILD: We are in touch with Dr. Michalowski
and we will be in touch with him later this morning, but
frankly I think that if it is Dr. Michalowski's availability
that is dispositive, I would tuink the Board misses the
fundamental unfairness of not having the prior notice or
opportunity to prepare for the testimony.

His presence will be very useful to the Board and
to the parties, but it should not be dispositive of the
question of whether an expert rebuttal witness from the
Applicants on this subject should be sprung at this time,
without prefiled testimony in advance of more than the
luncheon recess.

JUDGE KELLEY: Knowing what I know and the
circumstances, certainly Dr. Michalowski can read the

prefiled this afternoon and be here this evening, I don't
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think it is unfair. That is my view.
Mr. Johnson? |
MR. JOHNSON: Well, it seems to me if it is in the |
scope of the rebuttal witnesses, is in fact rebuttal of

Mr. Michalowski's testimony, that it isn't unreasonable

to have his testimony presented, given all of the circumstance;
that are present.

We have the fact that Mr. McGarry did inform us |
at some earlier point that he contempiated the possibility
of rebuttal. They had their witness here I believe yesterday
afternoon to listen to Dr. Michalowski. They determined that
it was desirable to rebut his testimony. His testimony should
be limited.

With their witness here, it seems to me that there
is no unfairness. Dr. Michalowski did not have prefiled
testimony either; he had an outline of what he was going to
say, it is true, and it seems to me that this fundamental
unfairness is pretty weakly regarded.

JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. I think we understand the
objection, and I would like to hear, when you can find out
what the situ.tion is with Dr. Michalowski. For now, I
think we can move on. Does that bring us to calling
the next witness, Mr. Johnson?

MR. JOHNSON: I would like to raise one point

about the deposition. The depositions of Mr. Czajkowski
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1 and Mr. Uryc.
2 JUDGE KELLEY: A1l right.

. 3 MR. JOHNSON: It seems to me that to adequately
4 cure the harm that we sought to prevent by not having those
L documents admitted in whole or in part, would be to allow
6 the Staff, having seen if Palmetto desires to put in ten
7 pages from each deposition, allow the Staff to put some
8 other parts, limited if the Board so wishes, that we feel
9 would complete the facts, if necessary. If the facts were
10 so selective that we felt tha the evidence taken from
1 the depositions were not irrelevant or was not a fair
12. representatiaon of the totality of the evidence from the

' 13‘ deposition, so we would like the opportunity after seeing
'4! the pages that they may present to perhaps submit five
‘5§ rebuttal pages for each ten pages, or ten pages, or
‘6I what have you, that they may present.
17\ JUDGE KELLEY: I think we understand the point.
18 /iny reaction to that Mr. Guild or Mr. McGarry?
19 MR. GUILD: I think that the -- we are operating
20 on time restraints. If we had unlimited time, we would
21 have more detailed examination of the witnesses, it would

. 22 be longer, and you would have a fuller record, and a fuller
23 record would be helpful and I think it is necessary. You
24 have got the opportunity to have more facts, evidence, which

Ace-Federal Reporters. Inc

25 is contained in these ' depositions. The point I offered was
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that if you could take the depositions in whole, then they
reflect full: the questions and fuily the answers. It is
not a question of being selective and thereby omitting
answers that may provide a more complete reflection of the
gentleman's position.

So, my preference was to put the entire document
in because it reflected fully what they had to say.
Recognizing the opportunity of the other parties to state
objections to portions of those documents, because they
reserved those objections. So, I don't have any problem
with the depositions being more complete by adding more
pages. I just think ten pages is inadequate, and that is
the Board's ruling, and we are forced to live with it.

It seems to me that there is no purpose in

saying Mr. Johnson can add five more pages. If you are

going to do that, you might as well allow the whole document

in, and I suggest you let the whole document in, subject
to objections.

JUDGE KELLEY: All right. Mr. McGarry?

ng‘McGARRY: I guess we feel a little bit handcuffed

here, Your Honor. We don't know what the ten pages are going

to be. It could very well be that we would have asked
follow up questions in that regard, so I think there should
be some flexibility in terms of what the Applicant and the

Staff's response would be in relationship tc that. It may
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have been if we asked questions, we might want to file an
affidavit. It may be that we wculd look at a couple of the
pages of the deposition. I think thant might suffice.

I think if the Board just recognizes that we
should be -- at least we should not be precluded from making
an argument to you of why we should be able to take some
further action at that time.

JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. We can speak to this point.
We understand the arguments, and sometime today we will get
back to it.

Now, are we ready for the next witness.

MR. McGARRY: He is on the long list, Witness No. §

from the long list.

JUDGE PURDOM: Do we need to go in-camera.

JUDGE KELLEY: I guess so, yes. I will make this
statement that we have to make here. I am going to try to
keep it kind of simple.

Okay, we can bring him in.

(In-Camera session follows)
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JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. We can go on the record.
Mr. Parker, right?

MR. PARKER: Yes, sir.

JUDGE KELLEY: Good morning, or good noon.
Would you raise your right hand, please?

(The witrness is sworn by Judge Kelley.)
Whereupon,

CHARLIE J. PARKER
is called as a witness by and on behalf of the Intervenor,
Palmetto Alliance, and having first been duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

JUDGE KELLEY: We have just had some press people
come in and go back out. And the first thing we determine
here is, counsel has indicated to me that -- correct me if
I'm wrong -- you would rather not have your picture on
television but apart from that you don't mind if it's an
open hearing =--

WITNESS PARKER: That's right. I don't mind.

JUDGE KELLEY: -- and people would be walking in
and out, and then there would be press here and they would
get your name, but if it's no picture that would be -~

WITNESS PARKER: That's fine. I don't want to
be on television.

JUDGE KELLEY: And with that understanding, I

believe counsel has talked to them; is that correct?



$#7-2-Suesr 1

10

11

18 |

21

(l. 22

23

24
Ace-Federsl Reporters, inc.
25

14,071 |

WITNESS PARKER: I beg your pardon?

JUDGE KELLEY: I said the television camera ;
people understand that, don't they?

MR. GUILD: They do, yes. !

JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. We can reconfirm it when they!
come in, but why don't we go ahead and open the door and let |
them come in.

Mr. Guild here of Palmetto Alliance will be asking
you some questions first and then we will just progress
around the room with a series of questions.

You have given an affidavit before, isn't that
right?

WITNESS PARKER: Yes, sir.

JUDGE KELLEY: You have been sworn, and the door
being open I think we are ready to start.

Mr. Guild.

MR. MC GARRY: Your Honor, with respect to Mr.
Parker, your ruling was a threshold showing. We maintain
that his testimony in this related to Class G work. We
should have that inquiry made first.

JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. McGarry was just reminding
me, Mr. Parker, we have a list of people coming in today
as witnesses, and you are one of them. It wasn't clear
from your affidavit whether you had been working on safety-

related work at the site. By safety-related , how would I
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define it exactly?

JUDGE PURDOM: It would be material systems
that had to meet NRC specifications because the safety of
the plant operation depends on it.

JUDGE KELLEY: Class A, B or C pipe?

MR. GUILD: Only if it's pipe, Judge.

JUDGE KELLEY: Pardon?

MR. GUILD: Only if it's pipe. This would not
apply to Mr. Parker.

JUDGE KELLEY: Would not apply to what?

MR. GUILD: Mr. Parker. Only if it's pipe.

JUDGE KELLEY: Maybe Mr. Parker could give us
an indication of the kind of work he was doing out there.

WITNESS PARKER: The work that I talked about
in the affidavits, part of it was done in the turbine
building and as far as I know there wasn't but one system
that I worked on that was nuclear safety-related.

But all the other work was non-safety and the
concerns I raised in the affidavit.

JUDGE KILLEY: What was the one system that you

are referring to?

WITNESS PARKER: If I'm not mistaken, it was W2,

ground water sump system. Some welding on stand pipes not

complete in the weld.

JUDGE KELLEY: Was that in the turbine building,
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too?

WITNESS PARKER: No, sir. It was on the side,
the auxiliary building.

MR. GUILD: Mr, Chairman, may I inquire on this
subject?

JUDGE KELLEY: Just a minute.

(The Board members are conferring.)

JUDGE KELLEY: Do I understand your concerns
related to the Class G pipe or to some other pipe or just
one system that you said was safety-related? Were any of
your concerns related to that system?

WITNESS PARKER: Yes, sir.

JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. Guild, did you have a point
you wanted to make?

MR. GUILD: Yes, sir.

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. GUTLD:

Q Mr. Parker, what craft are you in, sir?
A Instrument craft.
Q All right. And you have worked for whom sir?

Who was your foreman?

A Since I been with Duke Power?

Q Well, how about -- who is the foreman you speak
of in your affidavit when you expressed your concern?

A His name?
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Q Yes, please.

A A. K. Dodd.

0 Okay. Ken Dodd?

A Yes, sir.

Q Did your crew work in safety-related and non-

safety related work at the plant?
A At the time I was working for them, we didn't

work in -- very little safety-related.

Q Any safety-related?

A That ground water sump.

Q Okay. Any others that you can recall?
A Not at the time I worked for him, no.

JUDGE KELLEY: Are you working with him now?

WITNESS PARKER: Yes, sir.

JUDGE KELLEY: Are you working for Duke now?

WITNESS PARKER: Yes, sir.

WITNESS PARKER: This is at the time you worked
for that particular foreman you are talking about?

WITNESS PARKER: Yes, sir. I don't work for him

any more.
JUDGE KELLEY: Okay.
BY MR. GUILD: (Continuing)
Q And is Mr. Dodd that foreman, has he worked crews

on other safety-related systems besides that particular one

you mentioned?
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#7-6-SueT l” A Not when I worked for him. He is working on

2 safety-related systems now. He is in Unit 1.
3 Q Unit 1. And what is his crew doing there, if
&
4 you know?
5 MR. MC GARRY: I am going to object right now.
6 I thought these were preliminary questions.
7 JUDGE KELLFY: They are, Mr. McGarry. We are
8 trying to get a little more information.
9 MR. MC GARRY: Now we are getting iniLo this
10 foreman in the Unit 1 building and Mr. Parker doesn't work
" for this foreman now, so it's irrelevant.
12 JUDGE KELLEY: We understand that. And we aren't
. 13 going to go on in this very long. We are just trying to
14 get a little more information Lefore we decide whether to
i
152 proceed.
16§ MR. GUILD: If I may, Mr. Chairman.
|7I BY MR. GUILD: (Continuing)
18 0 Mr. Dodd's crew is doing what kind of work now
19 in Unit 1, if you know?
20 A They doing all the work that needs to be done
21 in Unit 1 as far as I know. They are the only crew over
. 22 there.
23 Q Okay. And that's instrumentation work?
24 A Yeah.
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc
25 0 Okay. Now, is it true, Mr. Parker, that you have
|
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concerns about Mr. Dodd's commitment to quality and that
the way he drives his crews may sacrifice quality in the
face of the desire to get the job done quick?

Is that a fair summation?

A That was one of my main concerns I raised. Yes.

MR. GUILD: All right, sir. Mr. Chairman, I
could go further but I submit to you that Mr. Parker has
particular experience, including experience in safety-related
systems, that bear on Mr. Dodd's conduct and leadership and
foreman override practices.

Some are directly within his knowledge. Some are
by information and belief. And that Mr. Dodd, in fact,
continues at the site in a supervisory capacity, supervising
persons who are performing safety-related and non-safety
related work.

Mr. Parker's documentation reflecis an outstand-
ing concern about the appropriateness of the Company's
response regarding Mr. Dodd. And I can provide you more
submission, either In-Camera, or show you documentation, but
the focus is on a foreman in non-welding craft who in our
judgment is responsible for foreman override and who in-
appropriately is allowed to work on safety-related systems
at the plant at this time.

JUDGE KELLEY: It would appear that we would at

least be interested in the witness' concerns about the
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$7-8-SueT | safety-related system. Do I hear you say that we are only
2 concerned with Mr. Parker's work with Mr. Dodd?
3 MR. GUILD: That's the thrust of my --

‘ 4 JUDGE KELLEY: What area do you want to go into
5 other than the work on a safety-related system Mr. Parker
6 referred to?
7 MR. GUILD: The Company -- please bear with us,
8 Mr. Parker. The Company, in its tabulation of concerns, in
9 its August 3 report has a set of concerns which it
10 characterizes as other safety, Attachment B.
1 JUDGE KELLEY: Right.
12 MR. GUITLD: And under Attachment B, there is

‘ 13 Roman VIII. 1It's called "Advanced Distribution of Tests."
14 JUDGE KELLEY: All right.
15; MR. GUILD: Advanced distribution of tests has
‘6, to do with Mr. Dodd's practice of providing advance copies
17i to his crew of expansion anchor certification tests. Okay.
18| JUDGE KELLEY: What has that got to do with
19 foreman override?
20 | MR. GUILD: What it has to do with foreman over-
2] ride, Mr. Chairman, is it has to do with a foreman who

‘ 22 shortcircuits the quality assurance requirements for training
23 and testing of his people to perform a safety-related function
24 in the facility, which is installation of anchor bolts.

Ace Federal Reporters, Inc

25 All right, sir.
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Now, it's not the substance of the test issue that
is important. What is important is the course of conduct of
Mr. Dodd involving safety-related work. 1It's admitted by
the Company to be a safety-related issue that they don't
characterize as foreman override, which we believe is part
of a set of facts, a set of circumstances, that goes to the
appropriateness of the -- the appropriateness first of Mr.
Dodd's conduct as representing foreman override outside of
Arlon Moore's crew, outside of the welding craft, and the
appropriateness of the Company's corrective action which is
to allow Mr. Dodd to continue performing his function on
safety-related work.

JUDGE KELLEY: 1Is there anything else that you
wish to go over in addition to this testing matter?

MR. GUILD: As far as I know now, the testing
matter -- the system that Mr. Parker identified, whether
it was a weld concern, the process by which the Company
interviewed, investigated and resolved those concerns of
Mr. Parker and his general concern about Mr. Dodd's capability
to effectively supervise safety-related work in the plant.

S0, to the extent that it bears on specific
pieces of work within the direct knowledge of Mr. Parker,
all I know from what documents I have available to me, are
those two subjects.

Now, I think Mr. Parker should be free to speak
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for himself. And I'm not trying to speak for him, because
I can't. Those are two I know of.

JUDGE KELLEY: What we are trying to get a handle
on how many topics you want to talk about, Mr. Parker. 1It's
kind of clumsy but we will be done here in a few minutes.

Okay. Mr. Johnson?

MR. JOHNSON: Two things. First, with respect
to the recirculation of a test, it seems to me that that
has been an area which the Board has specifically excluded
evidence on last Fall and it's not an appropriate area for
examination even under the broader area which has been
decided, much less on foreman override.

Secondly, if I may, I would like to ask Mr.
Parker a couple of questions with regard to his ground sump
water system to which he referred.

JUDGE KELLEY: All right.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. JOHNSON:

Q Are you aware of the fact that at the time you
worked on this ground water sump system that it was not
considered a safety-related system?

A Yes, sir.

Q That's correct. After you worked on the system,
are you aware that system was reevaluated, torn out and

then redone as a safety-related system?
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A It was changed to a safety-related system and
then later it was torn out and redone.

MR. JOHNSON: Thank you. I think based on that
we could consider that the work he was performing was not
safety-related at the time he performed it.

JUDGE KELLEY: Maybe my colleagues understand.
Are you clear on this?

MR. MC GARRY: Your Honor, that was the point I
wanted to make with the one that Mr. Parker mentioned. It
is now a safety-related system. When he worked on it,
the concern he has regarding that system, it was non-safety.

JUDGE KELLEY: It was categorized as non-safety?

MR. MC GARRY: Non-safety. So, he was working
on a non-safety system when this arose. It was subsequently
changed. And I believe the write-up reflects the work had
been -- the work that he had worked on has been taken out
and upgraded to a safety season.

Is that right?

WITNESS PARKER: I'm sorry, I didn't hear you.

I can't hear cut of this ear very good.
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. MC GARRY:

Q I'm sorry. The -- it says in the affidavit that
the WS system, but it should be WZ.

A WF, WZ, I can't remember, there's so many of them.
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And I don't remember exactly.

Q At the time you did the work it was a non-safetv
system?

A That's right.

Q Thereafter it became a safety --

A That's when I became concerned about it, when

it changed to safety-related.
Q And they tore that ‘Jork out?
A Later they tore it out and redone it, because
the plates that were mounted on the side of the wall were
not large enough to carry the safety-related part of it.
JUDGE KELLEY: Let the Board consider this a
moment.
(The Board members are conferring.)
The Board's ruling is that we are going to excuse
Mr. Parker. There has been no relationship between Mr.
Parker's work and safety sytems. As just stated, the one
system the one time he worked on it was not a safety system.
The distribution of tests is something we ruled
out of this case a year ago when the case was much broader
than it is now. It has nothing to do directly with foreman
override, so we think it's beyond the scope of this hearing.
Mr. Parker --
MR. GUILD: Mr. Chairman, before you do that

may I just show you some documents, please?
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JUDGE KELLEY: Just a minute. Do you want to
reargue the point now?

MR. GUILD: WNo, sir. I want to emphasize to you
that Mr. Parker has concerns this Board should consider,
because they bear on Mr. Dodd's competence to perform safety-
related work outside the welding area.

Thev are reflected in a document, sir, which I
would like to hand to the Board reflecting the Company's
resolution of his concerns. They certainly consider it an
issue that bears on safety.

JUDGE KELLEY: I believe, Mr. Guild, a few minutes
ago you stated the areas you wanted to discuss, one of which
was the way in which his concerns were addressed.

MR. GUILD: Yes, sir.

JUDGE KELLEY: And we've heard that, Mr. Guild.

MR. GUILD: You didn't see the documents, Mr.
Chairman. I would like to show you the documents.

JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. Guild, we are not going to
argue this matter any further. It has been argued, the
Board is ruling.

We are going to excuse this witness because he
hasn't worked on safety systems.

MR. GUILD: Mr. Parker, I apologize to you very
much for your time and for you having to be called under

these circumstances. I'm sorry.
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JUDGE KELLEY: And the Board, I tanink we all are.
The problem, Mr. Parker, is the way the hearing was
structured in this particular case. We usually know more
in advance and we don't ourselves in the situation where we
call somebody in and we decide that we will excuse them.

And we do apologize. We regret it very much. You
are excused.

(The witness was excused.)

MR. GUILD: Mr. Chairman, by way of an cffer of
proof, I would like to have three documents identified,
please, to be included in the transcript. We think the
Board is in serious error in this matter. If it’'s interested
in a pattern of foreman override, it has to hear beyond Mr.
Moore's crew.

And we submit Mr. Parker would have provided
testimony with regard to the practices by one Ken Dodd whe
was among the thirteen individual supervisors who were
counseiled by Duke Power Company.

Mr. Parker refused to sign-~ff on his concernsz,
because he believed that the action against Mr. Dodd was
inappropriate and ineffective to deal with the fact that
Mr. Dodd continued to supervise safety-related work in
the instrumentation area.

I have three documents I would like to have

identified.
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#7-15-SueT | JUDGE KELLEY: You may make an offer of proof,
2 ves, and would you identify them for that purpose?
. 3 MR. GUILD: First, a memo, dated 9/11/84,
. September 11, 1984, signed J. Lewis, reflecting Mr. Dodd's
5 August 8th, 1984 -- excuse me, reflecting an interview of
6 August 8th, 1984 with Mr. C. J. Parker by Joey Lewis and
| Tom Robertson where they discussed seven concerns of his.
8 The appropriate point is: Parker replied that
9 Dodd should not be working any crew, especially in Unit 1,

10 that Dodd told the crew to violate procedure on numerous

" occasions and that he, Parker, did not trust Dodd's abilities

‘7l as a supervisor. Parker continued by saying that even though
. 13 most of the work had been corrected, it was done wrong
"] initially because of Dodd. Parker said he was not satisfied
‘5£ even though he knew that an investigation had been conducted
‘69 into his concerns. Lewis then told Parker that she would
‘71 set up an appointment with the NRC or that he could go
18 directly if he, Parker, had problems with the follow-up
19 information. Parker reiterated that Dodd would not be
20‘ trusted -- could not be trusted and that he would not sign-
2] off because of that. Parker then began talking about Dodd
. 22 taking tools off the job =--
23 JUDGE KETLEY: Mr. Dodd, are ynu going to put in
24! the whole document?
*cn *aderal Repori=is. In
25 MR. GUILD: Yes, sir.
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JUDGE KELLEY: There is no need to read it. Can
we just identify it and move on?

MR. GUILD: That's identified, Mr. Chairman.

And I submit that Mr. Parker asked to appear
before this Board so that he could express that concern to
you which I just summarized.

A document entitled "Item 26, Concern 15." It
appears to be Pages 198. It has got the name W. N. Coble
on it. C. J. Parker, Power House Mechanic Instrumentation
has a concern about foreman giving a copy of the red head
test to employees with the answers before the crew took
the test.

That's the second document I would like to
identify. Could we mark these in sequence as the next
hearing exhibits as an offer of proof, please?

JUDGE KELLEY: I think that would be apprcpriate.

MR. GUILD: 148 for that first document, please.
149 for the second.

And third, Item 24, Concern 5, Coble document,
Concern C. J. Parker, Power House Mechanic Insirumentation,
had a concern about violating OA procedures ir stund pipes
on ground water sumps. And that's a document of four
pages.

And that should be marked for identification as

Hearing Exhibit 150 as an offer of proof, Mr. Chairman.
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JUDGE KELLEY: Fine.

(The documents referred to
are marked as Intervenor
Exhibits 148, 149 and 150
for identification.)

MR. GUILD: The Board has previously received in
evidence memos regarding and reflecting the counselling of
Mr. Ken Dodd for his conduct in this incident.

JUDGE KELLEY: Okay.

MR. MC GARRY: Your Honor, the next witness
isn't here yet so this may be an appropriate place to break.

JUDGE KELLEY: Is anybody other than -- how
about the one after that? 1Is anybody else on tap?

MR. MC GARRY: I don't know. I'm sure they will
be on tap.

JUDGE KELLEY: Have we got -- let me ask Mr.
Guild, I've got 10, 1, 16, 11, 12. 1Is that what you've
gyot? Have we changed the order?

MR. GUILD: I'm sorry. I missed the last point.
Number 10 is not available, Judge, is that what I heard?

JUDGE KELLEY: Would he be your next one?

MR. GUILD: Yes, sir.

MR. MC GARRY: He will be here shortly. He is
not here yet.

MR. GUILD: I go from Number 10 to Number 4,
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'
but I'm not prepared to take them out of order. If Number 10
is going to be available shortly I would suggest we take
a short break and come back.
MR, MC GARRY: Number 10 and then Number 1,
isn't that right?
MR. GUILD: Yes.
JUDGE KELLEY: And then 16?
MR. GUILD: 10, 1 and then 16. Yes, sir.
JUDGE KELLEY: And they will be here or are
on their way? We have to take lunch sometimes. Do you
want to do it now, Mr. Guild?
MR. GUILD: Yes, we might as well.
JUDGE KELLEY: What, about 1:30? Shall we say
1:30?
MR. GUILD: Yes, sir.
JUDGE KELLEY: All right, 1:30.
(Whereupon, the hearing is recessed at 12:30 p.m.,

to reconvene at 1:35 p.m., this same day.)
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AFTERNOON SESSION

1:35 p.m.
JUDGE KELLEY: Let's go back on the record. There
are two things. First, the procedural issue argued earlier.

We ruled that limited portions of the Uryc and

Czajakowski Depositions could be introduced, and I won't
restate that ruling because that ruling is in, it stands, we
are not changing that. We are gaing to make a minor addition
to it.

Mr. Johnson and Mr. McGarry sought an opportunity
to present rebuttal material, perhaps by affidavits and some
other form. But the idea was to bring in rebuttal material
if they thought that was called for.

We are going to grant that they have a right to put
in other parts of the deposition for the sake of context,
up to an equal amount soucht to be put in by Palmetto. But
we are going to deny any right to put in additional material
whether by affidavit or otherwise. Obviously, unless we
have more pleadings, Palmetto has had no chance to object
to that material.

There was at the deposition an opportunity to
ask questions and get in other things. We realize that
counsel may not have anticipated what was going to happen at
this deposition, and we don't see this as a perfectly fair

arrangement. But, we think it is fair enough, and that is
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the way we are going to strike 1it.
So, you can add for context is what it comes down
to by bringing in other pieces of the deposition.

MR. JOHNSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

To clarify, however, we weren't seeking to put other

rebuttal information, other than contents of the affidavit.

JUDGE KELLEY: Maybe I was lumping you with =--
Mr. McGarry spoke of maybe an affidavit.

MR. MC GARRY: I did,yes.

JUDGE KELLEY: All right. But in any event, that
is the way we are going to rule.

You were just asking for contextual rights, is that
what you might call it?

MR. JOHNSON: Or, if there was other information
that would serve to complete the subject matter.

JUDGE KELLEY: All right, that is what I mean.

Now, on the separate issue of rebuttal asked by
the Applicants: First of all, the Applicants spoke of having
prepared testimony. Where does that stand, Mr. McGarry?

MR. MC GARRY: Almost ready.

JUDGE KELLEY: You expect to have it shortly?

MR. MC GARRY: Shortly. I would say within the
hour.

JUDGE KELLEY: You were going to see whether

Dr. Michalowsi would be available?

|
;
|
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MR. GUILD: Yes, sir. We have communicated with
Dr. Michalowski. He has a professional engagement this after-
noon and this evening. He is under retainer to an official or

candidate for public office and is performing services as an

opinion researcher and has an obligation to perform those

services this afternoon and this evening.

That is our information. He will not be available.

JUDGE KELLEY: Okay.

Well, under all the circumstances; we had an objectioﬁ
from Paimetto to allowing rebuttal, and we heard argument on
it. And we think t hat under the circumstances, it is reasonable
to allow rebuttal and we propose to do so.

Basically, we see the following points as important.
After all, rebuttal is only limited to direct. We are not
going to go off on other points. He is only going to come in
r.ere and answer what Dr. Michalowski said.

As far as timing goes, the timeliness of the desire
of Applicants to have rebuttal. They had an outline of testimony
I believe on Monday, but they didn't really know what the
substance was until yesterday afternoon when Dr. Michalowski
testified. The bulk of his testimony was elicited on oral
question and answer form.

Now, promptly after that they are stating their
desire to rebut. This, it seems to us is the kind of testimony

where the desire to rebut might reasonably be anticipated.
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It isn't bringing somebody else on foreman override. This is

a narrow, specific, technical area in which we have heard from

one side and not the other. And we think it is only fair to
allow it.

Palmetto would be in better shape, perhaps, if they hpd

Dr. Michalowski here to testify -- not testify -- if they i

had Dr. Michalowski here to help them out on cross examination.j
That would be an advantage to them. It is regrettable that

he is not available this afternoon to read testimony, or

this evening. We don't think it is essential.

B. :, beyond that, we would say again when & witness,
even a volunteer witness, decides to volunteer services and
step into a case like this, he should be aware that he may
be needed on another day. And this is the day when his
presence might be useful, and he has got another commitment.
We regret that, but we are going to go ahead.

MR. GUILD: We would ask an opportunity to present
surrebuttal. We want to note our objection to not having
the assistance of our expert in the untimely rebuttal
testimony of Applicants.

We note that we still haven't received the promised
prefiled testimony. Even if our expert was available, he

couldn't review it.

JUDGE KELLEY: I am assuming it will be here
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MR. GUILD: It is now after the luncheon recess,

the time is 1:45 and we are all engaged in active litigation

and I am sure we will be through the rest of the day.
JUDGE KELLEY: Correct.

MR. GUILD: We would ask the opportunity to present

surrebuttal to the anticipated testimony of the gentleman, |
Dr. Hunter =--

JUDGE KELLEY: Let me suggest this.

We ruled we are going to hear from Mr. McGarry's
witness. Why don't -- it would be maybe more efficient to
either make the argument after we have heard from him and
you can do all your points at once.

MR. GUILD: Just so I am not faulted for lack of
timeliness, as I suspect I might otherwise be, I wanted to
note for the record that we have a desire to offer
surrebuttal, and I want that position reflected.

JUDGE KELLEY: This is certainly timely in that
regard. We can hear it more fully this evening.

MR. GUILD: That is fine, your Honor.

If I may, one other point. I had asked earlier
that documents identified in the course of my examination
of Applicant's panel which had been circulated to all the
Parties and Members of the Board, that I be permitted to
submit the record copy of those documents. I am talking

about the documents that we identified during the course of
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cross examination of Applicants.

They hadn't had numbers assigned to them. Before
we adjourn, I will get numbers assigned to them. But they
are all Applicant's discovery materials, and I believe
Applicant's counsel was covrteous and said they would have
no problem with authenticity.

So, not having that difficulty, I would intend to
offer those documents before we adjourn, and had sought
formally permission to submit the record copy after we close
the record, after we close the hearings.

I want that position reflected on the record.

MR. JOHNSON: On the same subject, during the
lurcheon break, I supplied Members of the Board and the
reporter and the Parties, copies of Staff Exhibits 28, 29
and 30.

JUDGE KELLEY: Thank you.

MR. MC GARRY: Could I just pick up Mr. Guild's
point. We can probably handle this all off the record,but
we didn't oppose their being authentic, and I don't know if
we would even oppose their admission into evidence. But, I
would just like to know what they are, so that we can go
over them.

JUDGE KELLEY: Why don't you talk it over when you
get a chance?

MR. GUILD: We will do that, Judge.




14,094

JUDGE KELLEY: The next in order is number 10.

MR. MC GARRY: I believe that is correct.

6 counsel intelligence about desires of the witness for privacy?j

‘ 3 Number 10, yes, sir. ;
4 MR. GUILD: Yes, sir. ’

s JUDGE KELLEY: Can I ask whether there is any ‘

|

7 Do you know one way or the other? 1

8 MR. GUILD: I don't know one way or the other. f
9 MR. MC GARRY: I don't think he minds going public. |
10 JUDGE KELLEY: Good afternoon, Mr. McCall.
"H Please take a seat.
'71 I am Judge Keliey. I am Chairman of the NRC
’ 13 Licensing Board. Dr. Purdom on my right, Dr..Foster on my
14 left.
15 As a sort of a first step in your appearance
16 this afternoon, we would like to ask you -- I know when you

17 were first talking to the Duke investigating people they

18 gave you a promise of confidentiality. And now we are at a
19 stage where we are holding what is normally a public hearing.
20 We can keep it closed with the dcor closed and the press out,
21 if that is your desire and if you have a good reason for

. 22 wanting to do that.
23 We, frankly, would prefer having it open to the
24 public.

Ace Federsl Reporters, Inc.
25 We, first of all want to ask you if you have
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thought about that and whether you are willing to testify in
public?

MR. MC CALL: That is fine with me. I don't care
to have my picture taken.

JUDGE KELLEY: Fine. We have got another one or
two witnesses who basically had the sa~ ~ feeling. They are
willing to testify in public, but they don't particularly
want o be on TV. That has been something that we can
arrange without any problem.

So, on that basis we can open the door. The TV
people are sort of in and out; here sometimes and not others.
1f they come in we can make it clear to them that you don't
want to be on television, at least your face, and they have
been willing to go with that understanding.

(Doors to hearing room opened.)

Are you the only channel here, as far as you know?

TV CAMERAMAN: Yes.

JUDGE KELLEY: The present witness is willing to
testify in public, but he does not want to have his face on
television.

I think we have had a similar understanding with
some other people. Do you understand that? Okay?

TV CAMERAMAN: Yes.

JUDGE KELLEY: Fine.

We can proceed.
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Whereupon,
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|

JAMES BOYD MC CALL |

was called as a witness on behalf of the Intervenor, Palmetto
Alliance, and having been. first duly sworn, was examined

and testified as follows:

MR. GUILD: Mr. McCall, my name is Bob Guild. I am
a lawyer with the Palmetto Alliance. I want to ask you some
questions. |

I gather that you know the company lawyers,
Mr. McGarry and Mr. Hollins sitting next to him?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. GUILD: This is Mr. Johnson here with the NRC
Staff, Mr. Brad Jones, also a lawyer with the NRC. Mr. Van Dorn.

Sitting with me is Mr. Rutledge with Carolina
Environmental Study Group; Michae! Lowe, Palmetto Alliance;
and Sam Nunn, who used to work in Arlon Moore's crew in second
shift for a while.

And, these are the Judges.

MR. MC GARRY: May I just add Mr. Wilson from the
great State of South Carolina.

MR. GUILD: This is Rich Wilson, a lawyer with the
State of South Carolina.

DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. GUILD:

Q I appreciate your coming. I wanted to ask you some
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questions about your knowledge of circumstances that were
investigated by the NRC and Duke Power, involving instances
where, because oi production pressure, foremen tock actions
that resulted in bending or breaking quality assurance
procedures at the site.
Now, what craft do you work in, Mr. McCall?
A Presently I work in hangers.
Q You are in hangers. Okay.
Are you a powerhouse mechanic? 1Is that =--
A That ' s part of it, yes. Hangers is part of
powerhouse mechanics.
Q Hangers is part of the craft that includes power-

house mechanics, or powerhouse mechanics includes hangers,

right?
A Right.
Q Gotcha!

Now, for a time you worked on Jim Johnson's crew
as a powerhouse mechanic?

A Yes, sir.

Q And what kind of work were you doing when you worked

for Mr. Johnson?
A Pipework.
Q Were you doing safety work as well as nonsafety?
A Yes, sir.

Q And what parts of the plant were you working in?
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A Auxiliary building.

Q All right. Mr. Johnson has a crew of pipefitters,

right?
A Yes, sir. |
|
Q And he works for a general foreman. And, who is

the general foreman Mr. Johnson works for, or did at the time
you were on his crew?

A At the time I was on the crew, he worked for
Henry Fllenberg and Jack Holland,

Q First Henry Ellenberg and then Jack Holland?

We are not real familiar with the powerhouse
mechanics craft. Over Mr. Holland or Mr. Ellenberg is who?

A It was Ken Webber.

Q Ken Webber. And is that who Mr, Holland worked for
when he supervised Jim Johnson's crew?

A Yes, sir.

Q I wanted to ask you about some concerns that you
expressed to the interviewers for Duke in the spring last
year.

If I could ask somebody to hand this over to you,
this is a copy of your affidavit. The only thing missing
from it is your name. That is because they blanked it out
when they made copies of it for the Parties in this case.
Where that blank is at the top left would be your name,

Mr. McCall.
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mmi2 ! Have you seen that before, that affidavit?
2 A Yes.
. ? Q And that is an affidavit that has a date on it of

4l April -- it looks like the 6th. I can't quite make it out.

5 Does that appear to be the 6th when that notary

6|l signed it?

7 A I can't make it out here.

8 9 Sometime in April, right?

9 A Uh, huh.
10 Q Then behind that there is another affidavit, and
n it is dated the 20th of September, correct?

12 A Correct.
. il Q Now, let's look at the first one. I wanted to ask
"i you some questions about it.
1
15 | You talk about observing some situations where, in

16 order to make a fit, a pipe had to be cold sprung to come into
17 proper alignment. Correct?

18 A Could you repeat that?

19 Q Cold spring of pipe. You observed some instances

20 where a pipe has been cold sprung to make a fit?

21 A I wouldn't say observed. 1 was in on part of it.
. 22 Q Okay. Hands on, shall we say?

23 A Hands on.

24 Q That is what I am planning to talk about.

Ace Federsl Reporter ¢
25 Now, you tell me, but my understanding from what
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little I know about it is, t he understanding of the procedure
in place was, that in order to make a fit of a pipe, you
were allowed to use a come-along, or a change at to suspend
the pipe, hold it up off the floor, move it in place,
perhaps, but in order to make a fit you were supposed to use
only moderate hand pressure to close a pipe with a flange
or a piece of pipe with another piece of pipe.

Is that a correct understanding?

A Okay. According to the construction procedure
483, you can use come-alongs to put a piece >f pipe into
place.

Q That construction procedure requires you to do
certain things if you are going to use any kind of pressure
other than moderate hand pressure, right?

A Correct.

Q And that procedure that would you allow you to use
other than moderate hand pressure, requires somebody to
make a judgment that the pressure you put on that pipe is
not going to do any harm to the fit. It is not going to put
any undue stress in the piping system, right?

A Correct.

Q And as I understand it, that would require you to
get somebody, a QC inspector, to check it. You would have to
get naperwork issued for it, and you would have to have a

dynamometer so you could measure, an instrument that would
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measure just how much pressure youare putting in that pipe to
make the fit, correct?

A Correct.

Q So, while cold springing might be permissible if
you get the proper signoff and basically tech support or
engineering approval, and you use an instrument to measure
the amount of spring, it is a violation of procedure to cold
spring without following those procedures, right?

A Correct.
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agb/agbl ! Q And you observed some cold springing that was
2§l performed without observing those procedures, right?
. 3 A Well I had hands-on ==
4 Q You had hands-on experience. Okay.
5 Tell me about it. Now look at this affidavit
6|l and maybe you can help me follow this to make sure I
7| am talking about the same one. |
8 I am looking at the -=- just after the line that
9 says "I am a powerhouse mechanic fitter on Jim Johnson's
0} crew." It starts down and says:
n "I made the fit on Weld 2RN-114/4 at
12 560 elevation in the auxiliary building.
‘ 13 Welded all the 12-inch carbon steel pipe
14 riser to a 90-degree fitting."
15 All right. Explain that, would you, Mr. MecCall?
16| what happened exactly in that situation?
17 A When 1 made the fit -- first, I was given the
18 | paperwork to make the fit.
19 G And who was along with you?
20 A It was just me and a welder at that . me.
21 Q Okay. And who was the welder, do you remember?
. 2 Al Brad Byers.
23 Q Mr. Byers. Okay.
24 A Okay. I went around and looked at what I had
Ace-Federal Reporters, inc.

25 to do, you know, as far as what it was going to take and
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f ~ agb/agb2
1l I seen that the line was mismatched.
2 So I went back to my foreman and said, you know,
. 3l we need to look at this and discuss 1t and decide what to
4 ao.
s Q That is Mr. Johnson then?
] A Right.
7 Q All right.
8 How much mismatch was there?
9 A, An inch and a half.
10 Q This 1s a big plece of pipe, right, it is a

n 12-inch carbon pipe.

12 Is it a vertical or a horizontal fit?
. 13 A It's vertical.

14 Q Okay. So that the plece that you were --

18 A The riser was vertical, it was --

16 qQ Why don't you describe 1t for me? I don't know

17 what a riser 1s, so we understand it.

18 A That is Jjust a plece of pipe that runs up

19 and down.

20 Q Okay .

21 A The weld would actually have been horizontal,
. 22 w across.

23 Q Okay. And so there's two pleces of pipe and

24 they are an inch, an inch and how much off?
Anldrdhuvumvm.L

35] A An inch and a half.

|
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Q An inch and a half off.
And are noth pleces of pipe rigidly connected

to some kind of a hanger or a fitting of some sort?

A No, one end was swinging free.

Q One end was swinging free.

A Just 1in a loose hanger.

Q In a ivose hanger.

b Temporary hangers.

G And that was the one that was coming down?
A Right.

(43 Okay. And did you try to use moderate hand

pressure to make the fit? Did you try to push 1t?
A We did.
G You did.
And 1t didn't work.
A No, sir.
Q Even by leaning on it -- you are a pretty
large person, it looks like you could have put on what

was a lot of hand pressure by comparison to me and it

didn't fit?
A No
Q So you got Mr. Johnson, your foreman, and

did he come luok at 1t?
A Yes, sir.

Q Anc what did Mr. Johnson have to say?
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A Okay. Mr. Johnson said for me to go ahead and
pull it over. Okay. At that time I said I'm not so sure
about this so I went down and checked with the inspectors.
And the inspector, he went down and talked to his supervisor
and come back to me and said Okay you can do it.

Q How did he want you to pull it over? You had

already tried leaning on it, that didn't work =--

A With the use of a come-along. '

te Was there a come-along already on the pipe
when he came over and look at 1t?

Al No.

Q So he wanted you to rig a come-along on it and

cold spring it into place, right?

A (Witness nodding affirmatively.)
Q And what was the come-along mounted to?
A The shell wall on the reactor bullding, the

ocutside wall.
Q Is there some kind of fitting or something that

you attach the come-along to?

A You use a welding lug,
Q A welding lug?
A Yes. You use red heads to attach it to the wall

and hook the come-along to 1it.
Q Is there a special -- you had to make a special

mount to hook the come-along to?
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A To the wall.

Q There wasn't anything there to begin with, right?
A Right.

Q So tell me how you do it -- how you did it.

A We get a 1ifting lug or whatever, 1t was Just

a flat plate with a loop on 1it.

|
Q Okay . i
A -= with two holes and you put red heads in the 1
wall,
Q 80 you mount a bracket that you would fix the

come-along to ==

A Right .

G -=- with red heads into the concrete wall.

A Right.

Q Then you run the come-along horizontally to
the pipe?

A Correct.

G Now who was the inpsector that you went to

see about 1t?

A Ronald Kirkland.

Q Okay. And Mr. Kirkland went to his supervisor,
and who was his supervisor.

A I think at the time 1t was Bill Deaton.

Q Bill Deaton.

And did Mr., Deaton come down and lnok at the
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pipe?

A I don't think so.

Q You are not aware of it if he did.

A No.

Q S0 Mr. Kirkland went off, check with his
supervisor and came back and he said it was okay?

A. Yes.

Q 30 now who was there, you, Mr, Kirland, who
else?

A, The welder.

Q The welder, Mr. Byers?

A And the foreman.

Q And Mr. Johnson.

A Right.

qQ And then what happened?

A We pulled it into place and made 1t fit. You

know, we took and put the come-along on, pulled it over
and left everytling there until the weld was completed.

Q Now I want to read to you from an affidavit

-= I can't use the name here now, but here is what it says:

"One time on 560 a fltter was
cold springing a fit for me, five come-alongs
and one chain fall were attached to <ither
an 18« or a 24«inch carbon pipe to make

the fit. The fitter was scared to get near
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it and so was I."

Does that sound familiar?
A Not really.
Q "Both of our foremen told us to
make the fit. I pointed out if necessary
the weld right beside this one had to be

cut out. I feel there was pressure to do z

this. I do not know if the fit was done

to relieve the pressure or not. 1 worked

for Gladden and Boyd McCall worked for

Jimmy Johnson. I have asked since that if

cold springing was a violation. I have not

received a stralightforward answer."

This was around 1980 or '81. When was the one

that you were thinking about, Mr. McCall?

A That was in 1981.

(Counsel conferring.)

Q Was there more than one come-along used in this
case?

A. There were 1 think 1t was three chain falls.

Q@ Three chain falls.

Just explain, if you would, so 1 can understand
and maybe the record will reflect, what 1is the difference
between a come-along and a chain fall?

A A colLe-along works on the one chailn system;
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in other words, it just runs through the body of it and
you pull it and 1t has got a ratchet action which actually
pulls the chain through.

And a chain fall usually is used fc~ 1ifting.
And it has got a ratchet action which actually pulls the
chain through. And a chain fall usually 1is used for
lifting. And you've got a long chain on it and then
you've got another loop chain that works on the same
principle but one 1is made for up and down and one is made
for across.

Q Does the instance that you are talking about
now sound llke a different instance from the one that 1
Just told you about ==

A You sald something about five or six chain
falls or come-alongs or something --

Q I think that's what it says.

It says five come-alongs and one chain fall.
It may have been one or two less than that.

Otherwise do you recognize -- is it another
instance that you are aware of that is described in that
other instance?

A No, I don't know of any instance like that, no.
Q Is it a fair description that you and the
welder were afraid to get near this one?

A I wasn't really afraid to get near 1t. I mean,
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I was comfortable with what I had on it, knowing it
wasn't going anywhere.

Q How much pressure do you think it required to
make that fit?

A I don't have any 1idea.

Q Do y~u have any idea what size -- reading from
yours now, Mr. Mclall, look down at the first affidavit
there, it says:

"In order to make the fit, we had to

use two or-three 1-1/2 ton chain falls to pull

the joint about one and a half inches." Okay?
A That is correct.
Q Now the 1-1/2 ton, is that sort of an estimate

of == 1s that what the capacity of the chain falls are,
i1s that how much pressure you think it took or what?
A No, that 1s the capacity of the chain fall.
Q The capacity of the chain fall.
"We had to use a l-ton come-along
to pull the joint together."
So 1t was come-alongs and chain falls.
Why did Mr. Johnson have you do that, do you
have any 1ide&a?
A I really don't know.
< What would have been the proper way to have

done that, made that fit -- what would you have had to
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do to make the fit with the alignment proper?

A You're talking about ncw or =-
Q No, at the time --
A After I talked to the Iinspector and all that,

I thought that that was the way we were supposed to do it
or able to do 1it.

Q What I mean to say is you explained that
the procedure called for =-- or allowed for doing that if
you got somebody to come in and get the paperwork and
test to make sure how much pressure was put using a
dynamometer on it, right?

A According to U483,

Q According to 483,

And was that the procedure in place at the

time?

A No, the procedure that they were going by
was Mi,

A% Okay. And what does M4 have to say about

cold springing, anything?

A Itdon't really address cold springing as such,
lt says you can use jachs, Jigs, fixtures and stuff to
align a fit.

Q@ And does that have to do with suspending a
pipe or does that have to do using more than moderate

hand pressure to force a fix?
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A What, the Jacks and Jigs ~-

< Yes.

A More or less Just to hold it in pluace.

o The jacks and jigs are not designed to move

something -~ to force a fit, to cold spring a pipe, they

are designed to hold it in place while you make a fit,

right?
A Yes, to do the finzl adjustment on 1it.
(o So what about the procedure that allows the

cold springing, was there such a procedure at the time?

A I really don't know.

Q but you do know that you didn't get any paperwork
issued and you didn't use a dynamometer to make the
fit, right?

A, No, sir.

Q QOkay .

Well 1f you've got two pleces of pipe and they
are an inch-plus out of alignment, right, and 1f you
aren't golng to cold spring them into place by using
come-alongs and chaln Jacks, how else are you golng to
make a proper fit? What other alternative would you
have, to cut the plpe?

A Yes,
Q To cut the pipe and remake the welds before the

fit, right?
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Correct.
-=- to get it lined up properly.

And that would be the way that you would do

it that would not put any stress on the line, correct?

A

Q
paperwork,
additional

A

&

That's correct.

And that would take time and require add!tional
additional process control, additional fitting,
welding, correct?

Correct.

Now you sey that the A&I knew about it.

How did you know that?

How did I know that?

Yes.

From what Mr. Byers h 1 told me. He said that

he had talked to the A&I inspector.

S

A

G

Was this an A&I hold point?
No.
No.

Mr. Byers, how did he come to talk to the A&I

man about it, did he say?

A

&

He Jjust caught him in the hall or --

He asked him about it before he made the fit,

is that what Byers told you?

A

I wouldn't know if it was before we made the fit,

during or right after. It was just some time in the same
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time frame.

- All right.

And what did you understand from what Mr. Byers
told ycu about the A%I man's opinion of the situation?

A At the time I don't think the A&I inspector
actually had a picture of the full load that was put on
the line. He said out in the middle of the line like
that we could move them without putting a whole lot of
nressure on it.

As I say, I don't think he understands exactly

what Mr. Byers was trying to get across.

Q You had to put a lot of pressure on this one?
A Quite a bit of pressure on it, yes.
Q And as far as you know, the A&I man wasn't

there and didn't observe the fit. He wasn't there to
your knowledge, was he?
A No.
MR. GUILD: Excuse me for a second, Mr. McCall,
Mr. Chairman.
(Counsel conferring.)
BY MR. GUILD:
Q "+ 1 talked with Mr. Johnson, I think they
tailked to him about this particular incident and I am
locking at an interview with Mr. Johnson and in some notes

of an interview it says:
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"When asked why the pipe was cold

sprung for fit up, Johnson replied that he

thought it was acceptable to do so. He felt

that M4" -- QA P MY -~ "allowed him to do so.

He stated that all parties involved were in

agreement that this was an acceptable

practice."”

Did that include you, Mr, McCall?

A Could you repeat that, please?

Q Sure. He says all parties involved agreed that
it was an acceptable practice and I am asking whether --
did you think it was acceptable, did Mr. Byers think it
was acceptable?

A I don't know about Mr. Byers.

Now me, myself, at that time, yes, I thought

it was acceptable.

Q Have you since questioned it, that 1t was
proper
A No. I have since then found out that it was

not proper.
Q That's what I meant to say. All right.
Asked =-- This is again Mr. Jimmy Johnson, the
foreman, when questioned:
"When asked whether he was aware

of CP483 procedure for determining allowable
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. cold spring loads on the pipe" -- that i1s the name of
: the procedure, I guess =-- "he stated that he was
. ’ not aware at the time that it was for pipe
¢ fitting, that it may be for equipment and
’ flanges, et cetera. He also stated that
¢ others must have been aware since they all
’ agreed that the method used was acceptable."
’ Were you aware of CP483 at the time?
’ A Not at that time, no.
» Q Jim Johnson then stated that "the
b foremen just had too much to remember with
" CP's, FWDS', ASME, et cetera. He Jjust
i couldn't remember them. He said he would
N like to have a period of time to sit down and
» study the codes and procedures but he hadn't
» had the time, proiuction didn't all~w him to
" do go0."
ael Did Mr. Johnson ever express that opinion to you
9 or communicate to you the fact that he just didn't have
” time to come to understand the procedures and follow
o the procedures to get the job done?
' g A He never sald that to me, no.
= Q In your affidavit you state that:
wm:: "Since then they cut this pipe and
= it gets sprung,” right?
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A Correct.

Q And they issuedan NCR for it and cut into the
line and remade the fits in a proper fashion presumably,
right? They fixed 1t?

A Correct.

Q And you see in your affidavit, it is about
two-thirds of the way down the page, it says:

"I have not seen any big cold

springing operations lately."

Now does that mean, Mr. MeCall, that in recent
time they have cleaned up their act, so to speak, and
stopped using this practice?

A I really don't know, as far as that goes. The
only ones I have actually seen 1is the ones I have had
hahds on. You know, you hear rumors....

Q And what are the other ones that you have had

hands-on experience with, besides the one we just talked

about?
A One quarter-inch line under a tank.
Q Okay .

And 1s that described in this affidavit, do
you know?
A I think it 1s mentioned.
Q Help me find it. Do you see where it is?

(Pause.)
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Is 1t the quarter-inch line?
The quarter-inch line.

Is that right?

Do you see where it says:

"I have not seen any big cold

springing operations lately. I can recall

once when I was NCR'd for springing a

pipe a quarter inch.”

A

G

A

G

A
of an inch

Q

A
and a took

G

That is a quarter-inch, right.

Is that the one you are talking about?

Right.

Tell me what happened in that instance.

In that instance we were off about a quarter
tying into the volume control tank.

The volume control tank.

Right. It was off about a quarter of an inch
a Porta-power and eased it over.

Okay.

What size piping was this?

Four inch.

Stainless, carbon ==

Stainless.

Was this a Class A, B, C system, do you remember?
Class B I think.

B. And it 1s safety-related, right?
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I A Yes.
2 Q And it was mismatched -- you couldn't fit it
. 3 using moderate hand pressure, right?
4 A No.
5 Q And you used a -- what is a Porta-power?
6 A A hydraulic jack.
7 Q How did you mount the jack to 1t?
8 A Just wedged it between it and the leg of the
21 tank.
10 Q And the edge of the tank?
n A And the leg of the tank.
12 Q I'm sorry, the leg of the tank. Okay.
. 13 And cranked it over into place.
14 A Correct.
15 Q Okay. And how did you get caught?
16 A The jack was still there and the inspector

17 showed up.
18 Q Say again?
19 A The jack was still in place and the inspectors

20 came in.

21 Q Were they Jjust wandering around or did they
. 22|l come to check the fit or --
23 A Check the fit.
2 Q And did you know that you were violating
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.
25

procedure when you used the jack to make the 7it?
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A No, sir, not at that time. That was right
after the first one, the 12-inch line.

Q Okay.

So as far as you knew to get the job done it
was proper to use the jack to make that fit?

A Correct.

qQ And did Jimmy Johnson know that you were making
that fit with a jack?

A I can't say that he did. I can't say that he
didn't, but I can't say that he did. I didn't discuss
it with him.

Q All right.

As far as you were concerned at the time,

Mr. Johnson would have approved us of a jack to make it

£ic?

A I can't answer that.

Q He hadn't told you you couldn't, right?

A No, not directly.

Q And who was the inspector that caught that
one?

A, Charlie Farrell.

Q And Mr. Farrell wrote you up?

A That is correct.

Q Okay =- NCR'C the fit of the pipe.

And what did they do to resolve the NCR, do you
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know?

A, They cut the pipe back out.

Q Okay. Cut it out and made it again right.

A Right.

Q And that happened back in -- was that '81°?

A It was the late part of '81 or the first of
'82.

Q Now at that time cold springing was not uncommon,
was 1t?

A 1t wasn't common.

That was the reason I had so many questions
about the first one because it was something that I
hadn't ever seen actually going on.
Q Okay.

And you did it the second time and they told

you -- and you got caught.
A Correct.
Q The NCR was how you learned that it wasn't

supposed to be done that way.

A. Correct.

Q It wasn't Mr. Johnson who told you?

A What, after that?

Q No, I mean -- you learned through getting a

red tag on it, not your foreman telling you that it was

not right.
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1 A That's correct.
2 Q All right.
. 3 Now let's look a little bit further then on

4} your affidavit, Mr. McCall. You talk about == this
§§§ affidavit was taken after you were interviewed, right,
6] by the Duke people?

|
|
7 A That's correct.

8 Q And who was 1t that was interviewing you?
9 A I'm sorry, I have a hard time with names.
10 Q Somebody in employee relations?

n A I think it was one of the engineers.

12 Q Would you recognize him?

4|l the courtroom behind you. Look around and see if you

. 13 I think there are a bunch of them sitting in

15| can tell me one of the men. Maybe we can help figure
|
|
|
\
|

6 it out.
17 (Pause. )
8 Nct a one?
19 A I am really not sure.
20 Q Okay. Not sure?
21 A Not sure,.
. 22 Q And they asked you a bunch of questions and

23|l this affidavit reflects the information you gave them,

24| right?
Ace-Feders! Reporters, Inc

25 A Yes, sir.
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Moving on down, in the second to the last

paragraph 1t says:

"I don't know of any specific

violations of interpass temperatures. I

have seen a four-inch Schedule 40 joint

welded and capped out in 1-1/2 to 2

hours.

That doesn't give it much chancz2

to cool down."

Now in order to make that weld in that amount

of time your opinion was when you communicated this to

the interviewers that you would have to weld too fast

to let the weld cool between passes, that is what you

are trying to say there, right?

A

9

was?

A

It seemed to me that it was a bit quick.

A bit quick. Okay.

And can you remember where that particular weld

It was in the auxiliary building in the

penetration room.

&

A

Q

The penetration room.
Was that stainless or carbon?
Stainless.

And are there safety-related systems in that

part of the plant?

A

I don't -- yesy there are.
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1 Nuclear safety -- I thought you were going to
2 ask if I knew whether that particular line was nuclear
. 3| safety.
- Q Okay.
5 It could be or it couldn't be but it is in
6l a part of the plant where they do have nuclear safety
7§ related systems, right?
8 A That's correct.
9 Q Was it a socket weld or a butt weld?
10 A A butt weld, a four-inch butt weld.
N Q Can you remember who the welder was?
12 A No, sir. 1It's been quite a few years back.
. 13 Q Okay.
14 How did you happen to notice that it got done
15 in that particular period of time -- particular amount of
16}l time? What made you take note of that?
17 A Due to the fact tliat usually on a weld like
18| that a welder would write it for as long as he could, you
9l know. He would more or less take his time and make it
20| 1ast longer.
21 Q Okay. It would be a day's worth of work,
. 22 }J in other words?
23 A Close to it.
24 Q And this was 1-1/2 to 2 hours?
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.
25 A Right.
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Q All right.
Do you have any idea who the crew was or who
the foreman was?
A No.
Q Any idea who the foreman was who was working

that part of the plant?

A There were several working that part of the
plant.

Q Who would that be?

A John Clyde had some people in there.

Jerry Burgess I think had some....

Q Clyde and Burgess.
A, That's about all I can recall.
Q Fine.

Did the interviewers ask you about this
particular joint?
A, Did they ask me ==
Q Did they ask you to help locate where it was
in the plant?
A Could you =--
Q Sure.
I mean did anybody go to this particular part
of your affidavit and say Mr. McCall, we want to find

where that weld was made. We want to try to determine

what foreman did it, what welder worked on it, whether it
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was done right or not?
A They sald something about it but I couldn't

tell you exactly which fit it was.
Q Okay.

Did you go to the plant and try to show them
where 1t was?
A I went back Into the plant and looked for it
but, like I say, you know, that was several years back

and there had been a lot of pipe put in since.

G Did you do that on your own or did you do that
with Duke -- the investigators?

A I done it at the request of the investigators.

Q And could you come close to where it was?

A I could get you in the close vicinity, but

that would be about 1it.
Q Could you find the line?
A No, there was no way that . could recognize

it. I wasn't working on it, I was the next line over

from it.
G All right.
Was that just an example that came to mind?
A That was just something that stuck out in my
mind.
Q When they asked you about the subject of interpass
temperatures?
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A Correct.

Q And that would be the way that someone would
notice, you know, who wasn't actually doing tae work would
be if a particular weld was done particularly quick, it
made you wonder about whether they had met the interpass
temperature requirements, right?

A It would me, yes, sir.

Q You think -- and that 1s common knowledge,
that is the way people would question whether interpass
was observed 1s the time it took to make a weld?

A Yes or be right there in the viecinity and

watch the welding going on.

Q And see how hot it looked?
A Right.
Q The last paragraph on the first page of your

affidavit says:

"I have seen many arc strikes outside
of the welds that have been removed without
paperwork. The arc strikes I am talking about
usually occurred when a welder was dragging his
rig from place to place."

Do you see that, Mr. McCall, down at the
bottom there?
A Yes, sir.

Q Okay.
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"The strikes would normally just be
filed off. I haven't seen this lately. The
welders are taking great care and preventing
this problem."

Now what period of time are you talking abtout |
when you would see arc strikes outside the welds that
were repalilred without paperwork?

A Probatly from the time I went in the plant |
to six, eight menths, a year after.
Q Okay. |

When would that have been, what year?

A I transferred to the plant in December of '78.
Q So '78 through when, you figure?

A Part of '79.

Q And what happ2ned that you know of to stop

the practice of making undocumented arc strike repairs
outside of weldments?

A Could you repeat that, please?

Q Sure.

What brought that practice to a close? Do

you have any idea why they stopped doing it?

A I don't really know what caused them to stop
doing it, as far as how it come down, through management
or whatever, but I know generally that they started

leaving the tungsten completely out of the riges and things
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of this nature, leaving those exposed ends away from
the pipe.

Q Okay. So you think that it happened more in
the past because the welders, when they were moving their
rigs around, had the tungsten electrodes in place so if
it accidentally hit up against a pipe it would make an
arc strike, is that right?

I am not real conversant with the terms but
that 1s what you are saying?

A That's correct.

Q Okay.

And so a common cause of these accidental
arc strikes was in welders moving their equipment around

and bumping up against the pipe?

And how would you come to see these things,

how would ycu know about it?

A How would I know about it?
Q Yes.
A You can see it, ju<ns1:XMLFault xmlns:ns1="http://cxf.apache.org/bindings/xformat"><ns1:faultstring xmlns:ns1="http://cxf.apache.org/bindings/xformat">java.lang.OutOfMemoryError: Java heap space</ns1:faultstring></ns1:XMLFault>